Vol. 58 July 6, 2025 No. 27

MT. PLEASANT MENNONITE CHURCH

"Reaching Up, Together, Out!"

Pastor: Nevin Mast
Secretary: Christina Mast
Treasurer: Brenda Delagrange
Phone: 757/482-2215
Website: mtpleasantmennonite.com

Email: mpmcoffice@gmail.com

If you are visiting with us today, please fill out a visitor card and place it in the offering box at the back of the sanctuary. Please join us again next Sunday.

Childcare is provided during the Worship Service in the Nursery (at the back of the sanctuary) for infants and toddlers up to 3 years old.

9:30 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL

Adult Nina Troyer

Sanctuary

Young Adult Mike and Tina Harrell

Upstairs Sunday School Room

Youth Christina Mast

Fellowship Hall

Children's Sunday School Team

Fellowship Hall

Prelude Caia Mast

10:30 AM WORSHIP SERVICE

Welcome & Opening Prayer

Opening Hymn Gospel Group

Announcements, Call to Worship, Mike Morris

Sharing Time, Congregational Prayer

Worship Music Gospel Group

Message Pastor Keith

WE ARE THE CHURCH "Becoming A Complete Church"

Announcements

Fellowship Potluck & Sanctuary Upgrade Meeting Wednesday, July 23, 2025, at 6:00 p.m.

Everyone is invited to a **fellowship potluck.** Following the meal, a meeting will be held to discuss the **Sanctuary Upgrade**. The Sanctuary Upgrade Committee has been working diligently to address the need to refresh the sanctuary pews and carpet, improve the audio during the Worship Service, and revamp the overflow room to allow for an infant's nursery in addition to the current toddler nursery. Come be part of the discussion and tryout a possibility for the new pews! **Please bring a main dish and a side or a dessert to share.**

Please note, Sharon Goudy's new cell phone number is (252) 473-8000.

Rosedale International is seeking a mission-minded, creative, and detail-oriented individual to lead our communications team. This role calls for someone with strong skills in video production and graphic design, web design experience, and a passion for visual storytelling. This role oversees RI's brand presence across print and digital platforms, manages our website, production of multimedia content, and shapes clear, compelling communication that reflects our heart for the nations. If you're eager to use your creative gifts to serve God's global mission, we'd love to connect with you. Join us in nurturing, equipping, and sending disciple-makers of Jesus among the least reached! Contact Myron at humanresources@rosedaleinternational.org for more information.

Multiply 2025 - July 25 - 27

Join us in Montgomery, Indiana, for Rosedale Network's Annual Multiply Conference! We'll gather under the theme of Living Romans 12, immersing ourselves in a passage that calls us to live transformed lives marked by humility, love, and service. For more information or to register, visit https://rosedalenetwork.org/rosedale-network-events/annual-conference or scan the QR code.



Ministry Team Sunday Schedule

Sunday, July 6, 2025

Greeters

Ricky and Samantha Keffer

Usher

Ricky Keffer

Audio

Kurt Jarchow

Facebook

Colton Keffer

Nursery Attendants

Grace Mast and Randi Webb

Sunday, July 13, 2025

Greeters

Michael and Annette Miller

Usher

Chris Slabaugh

Audio

Kurt Jarchow

Video

James Booth

Facebook

Steven McVicker

Nursery Attendant

Christina Mast

Leadership Committee

Nevin Mast - Lead Pastor Keith Miller - Associate Pastor Lynn Keffer - Administrative John Miller - Community Life Inga Mast - Missions & Evangelism Nancy Deal - Worship Bob Walker - Spiritual Growth

Leadership Committee meets the second Thursday of each month. Please contact Pastor Nevin if you have any agenda items you wish to have heard.

CHURCH RETREAT

at Williamsburg Christian Retreat Center 9275 Barnes Road Toano, VA 23168 SEPTEMBER 5 - 7, 2025

Accommodations:

Campsites and rooms in Oakwood Lodge have been reserved for **September 5** and 6. Please reserve your campsite or room in Oakwood Lodge with the church secretary, **Christina Mast** (757-717-5659). Cash or check written to MPMC will be accepted for payment and is requested at the time of reservation.

RV campsites: The total for **2** nights is \$105.00. (8 people maximum per site) *On Sept. 5, check in time is as early as 2:00 p.m.

Oakwood Lodge: The total for **2** nights is \$228.00. (4 people maximum per room)

*Please note the church is charged for a two night stay and check in time is no earlier than 4 p.m., on Sept. 5.

Rooms in Oakwood Lodge need to be reserved as soon as possible.

Church Retreat Pot Luck 2025

Our potluck dinner with be **at 5:30 p.m**. on Saturday, **September 6th.** Stay with us after dinner for a wonderful message and game show fun! This sign up will be a nice reference for us all to make sure we have a wide variety of delicious choices!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/ 70A0D4BA9AD28ABFB6-57453489-church

SAVE THE DATES:

July 23, 6:00 p.m. - Fellowship Potluck & Sanctuary Upgrade Meeting

July 25 - 27 — Rosedale Network of Churches' Multiply Conference

August 21, 7:00 p.m. - Annual Church Business Meeting

Prayer and Praise

We give praise to the Lord for the blessing of safe travel for the **Albania Missions Team** on June 24. Let's continue to cover them in prayer. They return home on July 8. May their time in Albania plant many seeds for the Kingdom and glorify the Lord.

Let's cover **Matt Delagrange** in prayer as he had another follow-up scan on July 3 and awaits results.

Charles Wenger is at Chesapeake Health and Rehabilitation Center with late-stage cancer. Let's remember Charles in prayer; may the Lord be his strength and comfort. He would enjoy visitors.

Chester and Jerri Mast's son, **Shaun Mast**, is recovering from gallbladder surgery. Let's remember him in prayer.

John Miller's heart bypass surgery was successful on June 30. Praise the Lord! He was discharged from the hospital on July 3 and is resting at home. Let's cover John's recovery in prayer.

Ann Williams' friend, Julie, has been quite ill as she is unable to receive her dialysis treatments, and she needs a kidney transplant. Julie is on the transplant list; however, to qualify for the transplant, she must have two transplant caregivers to assist with her care. Let's remember Julie in prayer; may the Lord provide for her needs.

Mark Walker, who has been with us on several occasions for fellowship events, passed away on June 23. He was a friend of Bob Walker, Judy Turner, Sharyn Brown, and many others. Let's remember them in prayer at this time as they grieve his passing.

Leonard Bergey received a bone marrow transplant in November of 2024, but he continues to struggle with complications due to the transplant. If you would like to send him a card of encouragement, his address is: 331 Tinnin Rd., Efland, NC 27243. Let's remember Leonard in prayer.

Let's continue to cover **Crystal Christensen** and her family in prayer as she receives weekly chemotherapy; may the Lord restore her health and bless both Crystal and her family with peace.

Let's continue to lift **Betty Vanderploeg** to the Lord in prayer as she battles cancer.

As the conflict in **Israel** continues, let's not become weary in praying for peace in the Middle East.



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

AUGUST 3-7,

from 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.

Go to http://myvbs.org/mpmc2025 to register or volunteer!

Ages: PreK3 (potty trained) to rising 6th graders